FINHAM   RESIDENTS   ASSOCIATION
www.finham.org.uk

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 14 July 2014 
Present:
	Committee
Members:
	Bob Fryer (Chairman), Kathy Boulton, Peter Burns, Ann Bush, Anthony Dalton, Alan Elliott, Angela Fryer, Sam Hyndman, Tony Hyndman, Leroi McLawrence, Graham Reynolds and Colin Salt

	Councillors:
	Cllr Gary Crookes

	Police:
	PCSO Jon Steed

	Guests
	John Archer and Nigel Warden


	Apologies:
	Pete Barclay, Joyce Reynolds and Cllr Tim Sawdon


 1. Minutes of Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted


 2. Matters Arising

(a) Health Education

Sam Hyndman reported that the Health Talks were proving very popular and that people from beyond the FRA area had attended.  The next talk would be held at 2.00 pm on 5 August.

(b) Planning Application – 377 Green Lane

The planning application to extend the building and change use from hot food takeaway to a restaurant was refused by CCC Planning Committee on 27 June.  Leroi McLawrence thanked the Councillors and the FRA Committee for their support.

 3. Police Report

PCSO Jon Steed reported that year on year crime across Wainbody Ward had fallen.


 4. Correspondence

(a) Road/Footpath Brentwood Avenue

Emails concerning problems with the road/footpath in Brentwood Avenue are to be sent to Cllr Crookes.

 5. Treasurer’s Report 

(a) Account Balances



 £ 
 Coventry Building Society
12,813.51
 HSBC
69.23

 Total (including £1,399.21 Kings Hill)
12,882.74


 6. Kings Hill

WDC had declined the offer made by Cllr Lynette Kelly to buy land on Kings Hill Green Belt for development.

Peter Burns, who represents various business interests in the city, put forward a business/economic argument from the perspective of the business community for building aspirational houses on Kings Hill

Cllr Crookes expressed the view that brownfield sites should be developed first and was concerned that developers would buy and 'bank' brownfield sites preferring to build on greenfield sites first.

The WDC Local Plan method was favoured by Bob Fryer.  This distributed the houses in smaller numbers across the District resulting in residents assimilating into the local area and was preferable to building a large number of units in one place.  The threat to Green Belt/greenfield also affected Keresley.
 7. An offer of help with the fight for Kings Hill was made be local resident Nigel Warden.

 8. Rounds Report

It was agreed to distribute the yellow posters 'No Building on Kings Hill' with the forthcoming Newsletter.

 9. Councillors' Report

(a) Camera Equipped Vehicle

Cllr Crookes stated that CCC will now have a vehicle equipped with a vehicle number plate recognition camera for use in areas where motoring offences are taking place.

(b) Playground

CCC would be unable to support the building of a playground on the land in between Anchorway Road and Crossway Road.

 10. Trees, Roads and Footpaths

A local resident who wishes to fell a tree in the vicinity of his back garden has asked for assistance regarding the ownership of the tree.  Kathy Boulton is investigating.

 11. Planning Applications

(a) Gateway Project

The findings of the Public Inquiry into the Gateway Project planning application is due to be announced on 1 December 2014.

(b) 377 Green Lane

Cllr Crookes stated that CCC Planning Committee had refused the application from the take away chip shop at 377 Green Lane on traffic issues.  This application was for an extension to enable a change of use to a restaurant. 

(c) Residential Planning Applications

Applications for extensions to the following properties have been made:

22 Leigh Avenue
33 St Martins Road
61 Wainbody Avenue South

 12. Any Other Business

(a) Traffic Control

Following a request for yellow boxes to be put on the Festival Island (Styvichale Interchange) to enable better traffic flow, Kathy Boulton asked Cllr Crookes to check on progress.

(b) Annual Walk to School Week

Angela Fryer and Ann Bush were pleased to report that the week had been very successful as the numbers of children walking to school had increased throughout the week.

(c) Centro

Bob Fryer stated that Centro are to include trains in their transport review.

 13. Date of Next Meeting

1 September 2014

